MEETING OF THE AACC ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON THEOLOGY
The All Africa Conference of Churches (AACC) Advisory Committee on Theology held its ordinary meeting from 27 to 28 February 2017 in Kigali, Rwanda. The choice of the venue was guided by the fact that the Committee had to reflect on the theme of the AACC 11th General Assembly slated to take place in the same country from 30th June to 7 July 2018, which is: “Respecting the dignity and God’s image in every human being”.
The first day of the meeting was the opportunity for the members of the Advisory Committee and theologians from the AACC five member churches in Rwanda, including young theologians, to conduct a Contextual Bible Study on different perspectives of the above theme. 
The second day, the Committee reflected on how to harmonize the AACC General Assembly theme with the “Pilgrimage of Justice and Peace” of the World Council of Churches (WCC), which is currently ongoing, with a focus on Africa for the year 2017. The Pilgrimage is a follow-up action of the theme of the WCC 10th General Assembly held in Busan in 2013: “God of Life, lead us to Justice and Peace”. The Committee also reflected on various sub-themes, which would help explain the general theme more and on ways to popularize it ahead of the General Assembly.
The sub-themes suggested are : migration, religious education, gender justice and human dignity, Church and society, ethnicity and special categories which would take into account marginalized and vulnerable groups. 
On the ways to popularize the theme, the Committee agreed, among other things, to use available networks of the AACC constituencies, namely the National Councils of Churches, the member churches through sermons and Contextual Bible Study activities, the theological associations, social media in order to reach the youth, publications, brochures, videos, plays, songs, etc. 
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